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FALLS CREEK STAKEHOLDER CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (SCC) 

MEETING #5 – 10th September 2025 

The following topics were discussed at the September meeting of the Falls Creek Stakeholder 

Consultative Committee. 

Falls Creek specific discussion points 

Operations Update/Winter Visitation Data  
Falls Creek has had a busy winter season with 89 days of white roads, amplifying the Ski-In/Ski-Out 
experience. Nightly grooming in the village was effective, and strategies to retain snow on village 
roads were discussed. There were some challenges with the cross country grooming machinery this 
season. Despite the setbacks, grooming was carried out daily, and overall the team performed well. 
 
Proposed FY26 Capital Program 
FW presented the proposed FY26 Capital Program to the SCC. 
 
Events Update – Proposed FY26 Program 
The updated events calendar included changes to the dates of events to accommodate operational 
turnover. 
 
ARV Discussion Points 
 
Long-Term Financial Plan/2026 Budget 
ARV is focusing on the development of the Long-Term Financial Plan (LTFP), that will underpin the 
pathway to financial sustainability report. Work on 2026 Budget has commenced earlier than usual 
to align with the LTFP, which will be brought back to the SCC for feedback. 
 

Alpine Resorts Strategic Plan  
Work continues on the Alpine Resorts Strategic Plan, with engagement from the registered aboriginal 
parties. A draft will be shared with the SCC for review and feedback before the finalised draft will be 
uploaded to the Engage Victoria site for feedback. 
 

Enterprise Agreement  
ARV’s EA was approved by the Fair Work Commission and came into effect on 1 August.  Work is 
currently being done to translate all staff over to the new framework. 
 
The next meeting of the Falls Creek Stakeholder Consultative Committee will be Wednesday 12 

November. 

 


